Community Compliance Subcommittee Meeting Minutes
October 30, 2017

Present:  	Kevin Trevillyan, Council Member		Rod VanGenderen, Chief Bldg. Officer			Rick Messerschmidt, Council Member	Joe Cory, Deputy P.S. Director
		Jason Wittgraf, Asst. City Attorney
						
	
The meeting began at 4:33 PM. Deputy Public Services Director Joe Cory facilitated the meeting.  
1.  Review of minutes from April 17, 2017
 Approval of minutes

2. Review of Report and updates on Significant Cases
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]1300 Block of Grand – Car wash is in the process of being torn down.

b. 508 10th St.  – Tenant will be moving out and property cleaned up by this coming weekend.

c. 2016 Sidewalk Program – 95% payment of the contract will be going through City Council this evening, and then property owners will be billed next week.  Invoices will be sent Certified Mail at the request of Finance.

3. Registered Foreclosures and Abandoned Properties
Discussion included the difficulties encountered when mortgage companies are not responsive to issues on foreclosed/abandoned properties.

4. Other Matters 

a. Owner-occupied reconstruction/renovations – An ordinance is being drafted to address the issue of reconstruction projects by property owners that are slow to be completed.  Further updates will be provided.

b. Councilman Trevillyan had recently received a comment from Valley Junction that Code Enforcement provided by P.D. was more effective than the current Community Compliance provided by Public Services.  Mr. Cory subsequently met with both Valley Junction organizations. Data on Community Compliance activity in V.J. was presented showing the increase in cases.  This data was included in the September report which is shared with both organizations. A demonstration on using YourGov to report issues of any type was presented and well received.  

c. 100 Block of 1st Street – Discussion took place regarding a property with major issues and owners with mobility issues.  An inspection will take place October 31st to determine if the home is a health hazard, an estimate to make it habitable if appropriate, and if offered assistance from Habitat For Humanity is recommended.

5. Citizens Forum (each person will have 5 minutes to speak)

None present.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:16PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Englehart
Administrative Secretary, Public Services
